
Community Dinners: 
 
Community Dinners were started in 2005 to offer good nutritious meals, 
fellowship and socialization for people of the community. 
The Strasburg Heritage Association sponsors two Community Meals a year 
at St. Paul Lutheran Church, one at the beginning of the year and one at 
the end of the summer season. St. Paul holds two meals a month on the 
1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays and the Strasburg United Methodist holds a 
meal each 2nd and 4th Wednesday. 
 
Each meal is sponsored by a civic organization, school group, or church 
committee. The Strasburg Presbyterian Church women also sponsor a 
meal. They are very appreciated by the community. We are averaging 
about 40 attendees on Wednesdays, and 40 to go meals.  
Meals are served at 5:30. There is no cost for the meals, but a free will 
offering is accepted. All donations are divided between The Compassion 
Cupboard and Strasburg Local Relief. All organizations are welcome to 
volunteer for these events.  
 
If you know of someone who would benefit from a hot meal or getting out of 
the house to visit with others, pass along the information. All are welcome.  
–Linda Williams, Coordinator 


